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Dear Friends, 

Have you ever heard the folk tale of Lawn Chair Larry?  Ac-

cording to published reports, Larry Walters was employed as a 

truck driver in Southern California.  On July 2, 1982, the 33 

year-old man fastened 42 surplus weather balloons he had pur-

chased at the Army/Navy Surplus Store (many years earlier as 

a teenager) to a Sears lawn chair and launched “Inspiration I” 

from his girlfriend Carol's San Pedro home.  He carried various supplies with him 

as well as a BB pistol to shoot balloons one at a time to descend.  He planned to 

float over 300 miles and into the Mojave Desert.  He didn't realize how powerful 

the buoyancy of the balloons was.  When he cut a rope holding him to terra firma, 

he took off with such a jolt that another anchor rope broke under the stress against 

the roof of the home and he shot upward so quickly that his eyeglasses flew to the 

ground.  He floated around the L.A. basin for some 45 minutes and reached alti-

tudes of up to 16,000 feet.  According to an article in the New York Times the 

next day, Walters was spotted by pilots from both TWA and Delta Airlines.  It was 

cold at 16,000 feet and he started shooting some of his balloons to descend, but 

dropped his gun and had to wait for his rig to come down on its own.  He landed in 

a residential neighborhood in Long Beach where the chair got tangled in some 

power lines, causing a 20 minute power blackout.  He was fined by the FAA and 

the utility company, appeared on late night talk shows, was awarded the top prize 

by the Bonehead Club of Dallas, and set an unofficial record for gas-filled balloon 

ascents.  When asked why he did it, Walters responded, “Well, you can’t just sit 

there.”   

While I was reading this story recently, I remembered that adage, “We sing 

‘Standing on the Promises’ but more often are ‘Sitting on the Premises.’”  What 

are we doing and where are we going?  What are your dreams for us? Are you 

truly involved in making POUCC stronger and more vital?   How well are we do-

ing to make a difference in our community and in the world?  I am certainly not 

advocating such extreme stunts as Larry’s but he dared to soar above the clouds.  

He did what people said could not be done.  He pursued his dream (albeit mis-

guided) with a passion and single-minded purpose for many years. Other licensed 

pilots, inspired by his accomplishment, soared in a similar yet legal way in the 

years after his flight.  As we expand our facilities and programs, to what end are 

we pursuing?  Who are we inspiring to dare to dream and soar?  Where would we 

like to see POUCC in 20-30 years?  How can we help to “pave the way” there for 

those who will come after us?   
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A very special moment for me last month in the life of our church family was when I met with 

our youth for a special blessing before their departure to the Florida Conference Youth Retreat 

in Vero Beach.  As always with this remarkable group of kids, the air was bubbling with the ex-

citement of just being together; but this time, they were actually taking a journey together -- both 

physically and spiritually.  After about ten minutes of them trying to figure a way of all traveling together in 

the same vehicle, they were finally convinced that was virtually impossible, and it took another ten minutes to 

figure out who was traveling with whom.  Priceless!  Oh, to have been with them on the other end for the re-

turn trip to witness this juggling act following a weekend of togetherness!  But that was not to be. 

 

That was not to be for, as most of you are aware, MY best "buddy" and husband, Tim, became quite ill, was 

hospitalized and scheduled for cardiac surgery later in the month, so my place was to be home with him.  At 

this writing, surgery is but days away, but I am assured in knowing that God is with us and that all will be 

well.  I thank each of you from the bottom of my heart for your loving support and encouragement throughout 

this ordeal.  If only those without a church family could know what they're missing.  What an incredible bless-

ing you all truly are! 

 

Before closing, I want to say a special THANK YOU to Tracy Davis for being a Youth Retreat chaperone, as 

well as driving Jackie Clough's van (which she so generously loaned us for the weekend) full of energetic kids 

to and from Vero Beach.  Tracy so enjoyed our kids and was so proud of them that he has volunteered to chap-

erone for the Walk On Water retreat in January which takes place in Miami.  Sher Buller also chaperoned on 

that trip.  Get this!  Since I was unable to attend the Vero Beach trip, thus not providing the second vehicle 

necessary, Sher stepped right in and offered to drive even though she was unable to stay the weekend, which 

meant two round-trips of driving instead of one.  Now that's what I'm talking about -- FAMILY!  Thanks, 

Sher! 

 

Faithfully and Lovingly, 

 
           

 

             Beverly Schafer 

             Assistant Pastor of Education 

_____________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

Assistant Pastor 

                Financial Update 
Operational Budget as of 09/30/12 

         ACTUAL          BUDGET 

                    Jan.-Sept. 2012              Jan.-Sept. 2012 

 Income                 $137,121     $125,760 

 Expenses               $132,368                          $126,321 

 Net                 $    4,753      $     (561) 

We are doing better than budgeted for this point in the year.  This is do mostly to a better than expected in-

come.  If we continue on this path, we should end the year in the black.  The Thrift Store continues to provide 

better than expected income for us.  Thanks to all involved! Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer  
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OPERATIONS TEAM  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

 The Operations Team continues to be busy with new and ongoing projects : 

      1.  The work on the West Property is progressing.  Due the recent rains, work has              

 been delayed. Contacts are being made with regards to the tree stump grinding,         

  raking, and leveling of the property.  We are waiting to hear from the City        

 Planner with regard to the  drainage.  At this point, we can proceed with the        

 survey drawings for location of both the shelter and bridge.  

     2.  Tracy Davis has built and is installing the booth for the new sound system and  

                                 Billy Wiggins will handle all the electrical work.                               

     3.  The 2013 budget was approved and passed to the Council for their approval. 

     4.  The Stewardship Pledge Campaign will be in February 2013.  See pledge information below. 

There will be an Operations Meeting on Monday, November 12th at 6:00 PM.  Bob Gaither 

 

DEACON’S CORNER  

Hi All, 

Hope everyone is looking forward to the cooler weather and the return of our snow brothers and sisters. 

We are as the Diaconate looking forward to exciting developments to our facility inside and outside. I will 

leave respective reports to the committees that are working very hard to keep our church up to snuff to 

attract new members and stir a new pride in the facility.  There have been little concerns that have been 

brought to the deacons, and we are pleased about that. Please take the time to tell someone you may not 

know hello. Also, thank you to all the deacons for your attention to detail that make our services wonder-

ful. As always if you have any questions about services, please ask a deacon.  Joe Thompson 

           PORT ORANGE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST PLEDGE FORM    

         YEAR 2013  

                                           “Living Generously”      

Dear Members and Friends: 

The past couple of years have seen changes with new growth and new projects.  We are 

moving ahead as a church family!  We need your continuing support to continue to 

help us with our mission of reaching out while looking up. 

We have been diligent and faithful stewards in the past and seek to be so in 2013.  The Operations Team has 

presented a balanced budget to the Council, who has approved it for your consideration and approval at our 

Annual meeting in January. 

We are doing something different, however, this year.  Following the trend of churches in our area, we are 

conducting our primary Stewardship Drive in February (given the large numbers of snowbirds and conflicts 

with holiday schedules and spending).  We know you understand.  We realize there are some who wish to 

make their commitments earlier, so we have placed cards on the Sanctuary table for your convenience.  Thank 

you for your past, present and future support.  May God bless you, your family, and our church family in the 

year ahead. 

Sincerely,          

Joe Thompson, Chair of Deacons 
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CHRISTIAN EDUCATION NEWS 

Our Terrific Tuesday program continues with a great Line Up: 
 

      6:00 - 6:30 PM  -  Great dinner prepared by Great Cooks 

         (Jackie Gaither & Sue Turner) 

      6:30 - 7:00 PM  -  Group Devotional led by Pastor Bill 

                7:00 - 8:00 PM  -  Fellowship 
 
 The evening has something for everyone so mark your calendars and come out and join 

  us!  Please note:  There will be no Terrific Tuesday on November 6th due to Election      

Day and Bake Sale OR November 20th due to the Community Thanksgiving Service that 

night. 

The United Church of Christ Fall Retreat this year was held in Vero Beach. The week-

end was filled with fun, friends, and most importantly, trying to do it all in God's light. 

The theme of the retreat was called "iSync". The goal was to get the youth to discon-

nect from their cyber-worlds with texting, Facebook, and all the other ways people 

communicate now, in order to sync yourself into God's love. We played games, took a 

walk where we were helped to understand that no matter what you do, you are perfect 

in God's eye; no matter what you're going through, that you are loved. The retreat was such a great experi-

ence, everyone got to know each other so much better because of it and it really has caused us to grow as a 

youth, as a church, and as a family.  Lauren Scalf, Youth Representative 

SPIRITUAL LIFE TEAM: Next meeting is Sunday, November 4th at 5:00 PM in the 

Nursery and they will continue to meet every other Sunday.  

To celebrate Beverly Schafer’s licensure and new position as Assistant Pastor of 

Education will take place on Sunday, December 16th in conjunctions with the 

Children’s Christmas Play with a reception to follow this combined service.   

                                 ADVENT 2012 

“THE WAY TO BETHLEHEM”: It’s hard to believe that Advent begins on Sunday, 

December 2nd which is only five weeks away.  This Advent we will focus on  “The Way 

to Bethlehem” and our Theme Song is “Do You Know the Way to Bethlehem?”.  Each 

week leading up to Christmas we will focus on following topics: 

                                       December 2nd - HOPE 

December 9th  - PEACE-Choral Presentation 

 December 16th  - JOY - Children’s Presentation 

December 23rd - LOVE 

December 24th - LIGHT 

  Full Details will be included in December’s Newsletter.   
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            GETTING TO KNOW OUR WILLING WORKERS  

   Having moved here almost a year ago from North Carolina to be closer to my son, I 

   was looking for a small church that had great music, a good down to earth minister 

   and a nice and caring congregation.  Through an invitation to attend from a friend, I 

   found POUCC and eureka!  This is it.  Then I found the Thrift Store.  What a  

             wonderful way to be of service and spend an afternoon once a week.  I’m always 

   buying something—you will too.  Come visit.  Linda Caudle 

            

On Monday, January 25th, an older woman carrying a little girl came into the Thrift Store.  The child was 

a Haitian orphan staying with the woman until a permanent home could be found for her.  There were two 

homes that looked promising but the child needed clothes to wear while she was with the woman.  They 

looked through the children’s clothing and, with the help of Carol Rogers, chose several items.  As Carol 

was bagging the clothes the woman reached for her purse and both Carol and I shook our head “no” telling 

her to just take them.  She thanked us very much and asked the little girl if she could say “thank you” or 

“merci” but the child did not respond.  Then the woman began singing “Jesus Loves Me” and Carol and I 

joined in.  The girl looked up and smiled and tried to sing along with us.  They left with the clothes, smil-

ing and happy.  Another customer had been in the store all this time and soon she came to the register with 

an item she wanted to purchase.  I wrapped it for her and told her it was $2.00.  She handed me a $5.00 

bill and when I went to give her the change she gave it back to me saying she had been touched by what 

happened with the Haitian orphan.   

This is just one of the many stories that Thrift Store volunteers can tell and why we love volunteering 

there.  Our store is important to so many people for so many reasons.  You, too, can have this kind of ex-

perience by volunteering in the Thrift Store.  It can lift your heart and your day.  Molly Baskin  

 

THE GIFT AND THRIFT STORE 

Thank-You: To all who answered our request and donated items to the Thrift 

Store.  Your donations help us to keep helping others and the Church!  Our year to 

date income is $24,125.  Your continued support is greatly appreciated.  Barb Poun-

tain   

THANK-YOU NOTES 
We recently received a thank-you note from Harriet Hill (relative of Mary Ann Stewart) 

for the beautiful prayer shawl she received from the congregation in her recent time of 

need.  The note is posted on the bulletin board in the Sanctuary. 

We also received mention in THE DOLPHIN, (News from the Family Center) thanking 

us for the donation of school supplies, sundries and socks. 

 A big thanks to Jackie Gaither who cleaned all the Sanctuary chairs.  Great job Jackie! 

Special Note: I sure got a lot of attention while I was recovering from my “FALL”.                                

            Thanks to all.  “Bernie” 
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SPECIAL MISSION NOTES 

         Our Angel Tree project to support the children of Palm Terrace School will  

         begin in December.  More information to follow on this worthwhile cause. 

     

 

 

 

 

                           

 

ENDING HUNGER ONE STEP AT A TIME: The Twenty-Fourth Annual 

CROP Hunger Walk will be held on Sunday, November 11, 2012, 2:00 PM and 

will start from the Drive-In Christian Church on Atlantic Avenue. With some-

thing as simple as a one or three mile Sunday afternoon walk, our community 

will join together to benefit Halifax Urban Ministries and global partners in more 

than 40 countries working to alleviate  hunger and poverty. Each congregation is 

asked to collect creamy peanut butter and bring it to the Drive.  If interested in 

participating, contact Jackie Gaither at 295-3050.   

“RECIPES FROM THE HEART”: Our Mended Little Hearts group 

is  putting together a cookbook with recipes that we love to cook. They can 

be family recipes passed down or just your own. The cookbook will be 

called "Recipes From the Heart". They will be sold at our CHD awareness 

walk in February.  Also along with the recipes, please answer these ques-

tions; What does it mean to you to be a grandmother, grandfather, aunt, un-

cle, or relative of a heart hero? How has your life changed since having them 

enter your lives? What have they taught you during their lives that has changed you forever? Please also 

add your first name, who you are related to and how you are related (first names only please), age of child, 

and diagnosis and survivor or how many surgeries. Please either email them to me or to heart-

mom11909@cfl.rr.com. Please have your recipes and stories by January 1, 2013 so there is time to or-

ganize and print the cookbook. Thank you all for your participation. They will make great gifts and won-

derful memories to give our children when they are adults. I would love for you all to send in one or two 

and the answers to those questions. It doesn’t have to be long.    

 

Mended Little Hearts of Volusia County will be having a toy drive throughout 

the month of October. We will be delivering the toys to the children in the cardiac 

units at Wolfson's Hospital in Jacksonville and Arnold Palmer in January, since that 

is the month when people bearing gifts are few. Please have the toys be new and 

unwrapped. A few examples are: puzzles, games, DVD, activity sets, crafting pro-

jects. There is a bigger list on the box in the Sanctuary, but pretty much any toy that 

is new. Thank you for your kindness. This mission will put big smiles on these children’s faces!           

Thank you!  Shannan Wierzbicki 

     
 

http://us.mc1844.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=heartmom11909@cfl.rr.com
http://us.mc1844.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=heartmom11909@cfl.rr.com
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SPECIAL MISSION OFFERINGS 

                         MISSION PROJECTS 

 

                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

NEIGHBORS IN NEED - IMAGING A WORLD WITHOUT POVERTY OR 

HUNGER: Contributions to this worthwhile collection total to date $697.50. Thanks for 

your generosity. 

 

    

The Neighbors In Need Promotion has been collected and the next thing on the agenda is the 

Crop Walk which is on Sunday, November 11th (See Page 6).  I am in the process of getting 

more information for that project.  We will be conducting the First Annual Mended Little 

Hearts Toy Collection (See Page 6), and I hope everyone will participate.  Other projects are 

still ongoing:  Fill the Food Basket Sunday, first Sunday of each month, sock box, can tabs, 

glasses, prayer shawls and afghans.  If someone knows of a need we can help with, please 

contact the Mission Team.  We need workers for the Bake Sale, so please sign up for any 

amount of time you can give.  This is a church mission project since the funds are used to 

help anyone we can.  Jackie Gaither, Missions Coordinator   

PLEASE HELP:  Mission Boxes are located throughout the building. Please remember your gift goes a 

long way in helping so many who are in such great need. 

Attention All Bakers:  We need your talents for the Election Day Bake Sale on 

Tuesday, November 6th.  Baked goods must be at the Church on Monday November 

5th between 10:00 AM & 1:00 PM.  Cash donations are welcome.  Sign-up sheet for 

both donations and workers is on the bulletin board in the Sanctuary.  Please  make 

sure you vote and then buy some home baked goodies to support our missions. 

We continue to collect food items to donate to the Episcopal Help Center.            

Communion Sundays will also be designated as “Fill the Food Basket” Sunday.  
Over 20 bags of food were donated on our first “Fill the Food Basket Sunday”. If we 

all bring a food donation, we will fill the basket each month. Please be generous and 

make sure all donations have NOT passed their expiration dates (clearly marked on 

all cans, boxes, and containers).  There is a specific need for rice and peanut but-

ter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound bags of rice and 1 pound jars of peanut butter so 

they can be given to individual families.  

COUNCIL ON AGING HOLIDAY FOOD DRIVE: Donate tote bags filled with 

holiday meal items...A simple plea for a big cause!  Suggested food items are:  canned 

ham (non-refrigerated), canned green beans, canned peas, canned yams, canned cran-

berry sauce, canned gravy, instant gravy, dessert, (sugar free), instant tea and paper tow-

els.  For more information call Milissa Davis at the COA Office at 888-253-4700, ext. 

250.  
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in the Jim Reed 

room. If you have attended, you already know that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY 

each other’s company. If YOU have not attended, isn’t it time for you to put this time on your cal-

endar? 

 

     Make your plans to come to the next dinner Thursday November 8th which will be our 

Thanksgiving Pot Luck.  So plan to enjoy Turkey and all the fixings!  You bring side items.  

 

Sign-up on Sanctuary Bulletin Board.  

HELP WANTED 

            Schedule for the Sunday Fellowship Hour is as follows:   

                  November - Operations  

                            December - Thrift Store 

     Anyone interested in helping with  our Fellowship Ministry, please call June Ferreri at 322-4099. 

PORT ORANGE MINISTERIAL ASSOCIATION 

      Sponsored by the Port Orange Ministerial Association, this service will take place 

      on Tuesday, November 20th, 7:00 PM at Our Lady of Hope Catholic Church, 

      4675 S. Clyde Morris Blvd. There will be a combined choir from area churches a

      and Pastor Bill will participate.  What a special time for us all to come together to 

      give thanks for all our many blessings! 
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ALL-CHURCH HAYRIDE: SATURDAY, November 3rd, 6:00 - 9:00 PM, Shen-

andoah Stables, 1759 Tomoka Farms Road, Campfire (if no "fire ban"), Corny Camp 

Songs, Hotdogs, Chips & S'mores, Coffee, Hot Tea & Hot Chocolate, (Please Bring 

your own Cold Drinks).  Reservations are closed but we need your donations of 

$10.00 @ person if you signed up. 

 Sign-ups continue for November 26th, 2:30-9:00 PM online at our website or call the Church 

Office, 788-0920. 

A Tribute to the USO Show:  Sunday, November 11th, 3:00 PM, Peabody  

Auditorium (600 Auditorium Blvd, Daytona Beach).  Proceeds from this           

performance benefits Veterans Program of Halifax Health Hospice of Volu-

sia/Flagler.  Tickets are $15.00 General Admission and $5.00 for Veterans.     

Purchase tickets on line at HOVF.ORG or call 386-322-4747.   

Remember we Fall Back on Sunday, November 4th.  Make sure to change your clocks.  

CONGRATULATIONS: To Trey Zinke on his graduation from basic training on   

Friday, October 12th.  Family members Jen, Eric & Markay all went to see the        

ceremony.  Now he has 6 or 8 more weeks to go at Great Lakes .  Trey’s address is:    

EZ Zinke, Trey M., 320A Dewey Ave., USS Missouri BEQ 634, Great Lakes, IL  

60088. 

Congratulations also to Levi Zinke who placed second in the 100 meter Breast Stroke in 

a recent regional swim meet which included eight other schools.  Way to go Zinke Boys! 

Special Olympics - Florida County Area Games: Tommy Buller participated in 

the county area games last month held in Jacksonville, FL. Tommy was entered in 

the individual bowling competition where he took second place. He had a great time 

as did all the athletes.  Here is Tommy pictured with Coach G (Laurie Gawriluk). 

Congratulations Tommy! 

Fred & Jeanette Campbell have a new great grandson, Beau Branda.  He was born 

on September 20th. He weighed in at 7 lbs. and was 20” long.  He and his parents 

Megan & Steve live in Rochester, MN. 

We also want to recognize Selena Wheeler who participated in the recent Port Or-

ange Family Days.  Selena entertained the audiences in a dance number. Great Job! 
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November Birthdays*  

 

Vivien Devins 

Jack Barrick 

Bob Brewster 

Brady Yaeger 

Betty Heffner 

Ted Yaeger, Jr. 

Sue Turner 

Dallas Wilson 

Richard Thole 

Keith Wheeler 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

11/5 

11/9 

11/12 

11/15 

11/16 

11/22 

11/24 

11/25 

11/26 

 

November Anniversaries* 

 

 

Scott & Diane Kirlin 

Jim & Sue Turner 

 

11/02/1966 

11/07/1997 

 

  

Note: *Please contact the church office to update 

our records if we missed your birthday or anni-

 
 
 
             PRAYER REQUESTS* 

Special Needs: 
  All of Our Military & Their Families  

 Jaclyn Asencio          Friend of Barb Pountain 

 F/F of Addison Scott          CHD child from Colorado 

 F/F of Irene Berg          Former Member of POUCC  

 Garrett Capman                  Great Grandson of Joanne Flatt 

 Linda Carey           Friend of Milissa Davis 

 Dee Carroll           Mother of Sher Buller 

 Ande Danhauer           Friend of Joe Thompson  

 Karen Donahue                   Sister of Harold Kransi  

 Susie Greiff                         Member of POUCC 

 Cecilia Kearney          Friend of Jeanette Campbell 

 Bob Kirlin           Father-in-Law of Diane Kirlin 

 James Mauney                    Grandson of Joanne Flatt 

 Mac McDonald          Member of POUCC  

 Helen McGuffie            Member of POUCC 

 Austin (Red) Moore            Friend of the Schweitzers, Shaws, 

            & Van Camps  

 Shon Owczarzak          Grandson of Mary Ann Stewart  

 Tim Schafer           Member of POUCC 

 Jessica Tenny                      Granddaughter of Joanne Flatt                

 Joe Thompson          Member of POUCC 

 Shelby Thompson               Mother of Joe Thompson 

 Bill Wheeler                Member of POUCC 

 Katy Wilson           Friend of Brewster Family 

 John Winn              Friend of Thompson Family 

 Jean Wishart                        Friend of Jeanette Campbell                          

                              In Care Facilities: 
  Rosemary Smith                  Member (Sterling House) 

  Delores “Dee” DeRonde     Mother of Suzette Wheeler 

             (Avante Nursing Home) 

          Ongoing Prayers  
Helen Acri, Harry Balmes, Kimberly Comfort, Gary Crippin, Dwight Flatt, 
Alan Jerousek, Bob Kirlin, Sr., Lawson Lewis, Isalene and Dean Mont-
gomery, Alice Morsey, Charlene Mullins & Mother, Terry Ruehmer, Ricky 
Sawyer, Kristel Smith, Roy Spiller, Bobby Tamaris, Steven Teeter, Will 
Welch, Jean Wishart, John and Willene Middlebrooks 

*The Prayer Chain prays regularly for the entire church family of POUCC 

in addition to those listed above.  Please contact the Church office (788-

0920) or Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) with your prayer requests.  If you 

wish a request to  be published, your request will remain in the bulletin for 

two weeks before being removed.  
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

POUCC November 2012 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

2 

 

CPT 

     6:30 — 9 pm 

  

3 

 

Hayride 

6:00-9:00 pm 

4 

Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  
Traditional  
10:45 am 

 

5   

Bake Sale 

Drop-Off 

10:00 am - 

1:00 pm 

6 
 
 

& 

BAKE SALE 

7:00 am - 

       8:00 pm 

7  

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

8 

Thanksgiving 

Fellowship  

Dinner 

6:00 pm 

9 

CPT 

6:30 — 9  

10 

 

11 Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional  

10:45 am 

Crop Walk 
2:00 pm 

12 

Operations 

6:00 pm 

13 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

14  Palmetto             

House  5:30 pm 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

    Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

15 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

16 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

17 

 

18 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional  

10:45 am 

19 

Council 

7:00 pm 

20  

Community 

Thanksgiving 

Service 

7:00 pm 

21   

 Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

22 

 

 

 

 

23 

Office Closed 

 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

24 

25 

Contemporary 

8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am  

Traditional  

10:45 am 

26 

Directory Photos 

2:30-9:00 pm 

27 

Terrific 
Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

28  Palmetto 

House  5:30 pm 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

29 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

30  

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 
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